BROOKINGS TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
City & County Government Center, 520 3rd Street
Room 300 (3rd floor)
Thursday, April 13, 2023
12:10 p.m.

The Brookings Traffic Safety Committee held its monthly meeting on Thursday, April 13, 2023, at 12:10 pm at the City & County Government Center.  

Members Present: Lewayne Erickson, Jake McGlade, Charles Schnabel, Charlie Richter, Josh McClain, Jeremy Linstad, Justin Bucher, Brian Lueders, Wayde Orlaug, Nate Loehr, and John Thompson.

Members Absent: Jacob Meshke, Paul Briseno, Michael Drake, Tim Andersen, Gary Gramm, Kristina Lankow, Tim Heaton, and Kacie Richard.

Others Present:    

Call to Order:  Erickson called the meeting to order.   

Approval of Agenda: Richter had two additional items to the agenda. 

Request for a 4-way Stop at Lincoln Lane and Owine 

Request for a 4-way Stop at Elmwood and Lincoln Lane. 

Approval of Minutes: Richter / McGlade made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 2022 meeting. All present voted aye. Motion passed.  

Old Business:  

Request for a 4-way stop at the intersection of 15th St S and Christine Ave.  
Richter stated a 3rd party took a look at this intersection to see if anything was missing from the analysis. HDR determined the multi-way stop sign is not recommended for this intersection due to not meeting the warrant. However, they made a few ‘near-term’ and ‘long term’ recommendations. 

‘Near Term’ Improvement Options:
  Stripe high-visibility crosswalk markings on the east, west, and south legs of 15th Street S & Christine Avenue intersection 
 Stripe high-visibility stop line marking on the south leg of 15th Street S & Christine Avenue intersection 
 Stripe centerline and edge line pavement markings through the school zone along 15th Street So Re-install shared lane pavement markings in the center of each driving lane through the school zone
  Restrict parking between the north leg crosswalk and the school drop-off/pick-up zone by installing no parking signage and increasing enforcement 
 Install pedestrian crossing warning (advance and at the crossing), yield here to pedestrians, and in-street yield to pedestrian signs at 15th Street S and Christine Avenue intersection

 ‘Long Term’ Improvement Options: 
 Install a mid-segment at-grade crossing at the east leg of 15th Street S & Sylvan Circle intersection 
o Install pedestrian crossing warning (advance and at the crossing), yield here to pedestrian, and in-street yield signs at the crossing 
 Install Curb Extensions / Bump Outs at the east leg of 15th Street S & Christine Avenue intersection and the east leg of 15th Street S & Sylvan Circle intersection
  Consider installing rectangular rapid flashing beacons (RRFBs) at school crossings
  Consider installing additional (supplemental) mid-segment traffic calming elements such as curb extensions/bump-outs

Richter stated there is funding through the state and we could submit a design for construction for a grant. There are long-term parking issues along Christine which causes issues as well. 

Loehr made a comment about further north on Christine Avenue there is a trailer that is parked there every day and the buses are having a hard time going around it. He would like to eliminate parking there during school hours. One concern Richter would have if parking was eliminated it would increase speed. Thompson suggested putting up a sign with no parking from here to corner and having the school look at removing the faculty parking signage. Richter suggested Luders talk with the principal about removing the faculty parking along Christine Avenue and her thoughts on the flashing pedestrian lights and bring back to the committee. Richter/Bucher made the motion to install the no parking from here to corner and have the school look at removing the parking for faculty sign.  All present voted aye. Motion passed.  

New Business:  
Parking along 12th Avenue South and 1 Street.  There is a bit of congestion when people park along both sides of the street during the winter months that may need to be posted “No Parking”. Richter stated this request came from the street department. The street is very narrow during the winter months and makes it hard for the plows and vehicles to travel down the street. Schnabel stated it’s also hard to get down this street with the BATA Bus.  Linstad would like to eliminate parking on the west side of the street. McGlade stated if we remove parking along the street the renters will just move locations and we will have the same problem in that area. Luders said there is a lot of parking in the campus area that has just parking on one side of the street. Luders/ Schnabel made the motion to eliminate parking on 12th Avenue between 1st Street to the end on the west side of the street. All present voted aye. Motion passed.  

Traffic impact reports for new developments.  The City is considering a requirement that developments perform a traffic impact report for the proposed traffic generated by the development.  Richter updated the committee about having the developers perform a traffic impact study as part of their projects. This is intended to provide the city with some ideas to improve the traffic. There will be a change to the ordinance to reflect the verbiage. 

Traffic during construction season.  Due to the numerous construction projects around the City there will inevitably be issues on adjacent streets.  I’d like to discuss how the City, PD, Fire, and BMU will address those issues. Richter went over the projects going on all over the city. The City and BMU partnered with Banner on a website where everyone can go to get the latest information on all the projects that website is brookingscommunityconstruction.info. 

Discussion on eliminating on parking along 7th Avenue from 5th Street South to 8th Street South: Richter stated this request came from a resident. Luders stated with the construction of the new Medary School there will be no parking lot and suggested waiting until the new school is built. 

Additions to Agenda: 

Request for a 4-way Stop at Lincoln Lane and Owine also Lincoln Lane and Elmwood: 
Richter stated a resident is concerned with the construction that there will be a high volume of traffic with high rates of speeds and is requesting a 4-way stop at both of these locations. Richter stated currently this area does not meet the warrants for a 4-way stop. He suggested putting up yield signs to alert the public.  Linstad/ Bucher made the motion to install yield signs on Lincoln Lane both north and south bound. All present voted aye. Motion passed

Member Reports:



The next meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2023.  Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by:  Chris Larson 

